STATE OF NEW MEXICO
ENERGY, MINERALS AND NATURAL RESOURCES DEPARTMENT

OIL CONSERVATION DIVISION
HOBBS DISTRICT OFFICE

November 17, 1987
POST OFFICE BOX 1980

GARREY CARRUTHERS HOBBS, NEW MEXICO 88241-1980
GOVERNOR 1505) 393-6161

Mr. Harold Garcia

0i1 Conservation Division
Box 2088

Santa Fe, NM 87504-2088

Re: Texaco Producing Inc.
D.A. Williamson #2-E 23-21-37
Tubb 0i1 & Gas Pool

Dear Harold:

As I am sure you are aware, the wells in the Tubb 011 and Gas

Pool are reclassified from time to time according to the gas/oil
ratio test. The above-referenced well was an 01l well and carried
in the 0il proration schedule through August 1985. In September
1985 the well should have been reclassified to a gas well in the
Tubb 0i1 & Gas Pool and a gas supplement issued.

However, due to an oversight in this office a gas supplement was
never issued thus causing the well to appear as overproduced on
casinghead gas. We request that the gas allowable be made
retroactive to September 1, 1985 for the above-referenced well.

If you have a question or feel this cannot be done, please let me
know.

Very truly yours,

OIL CONSERVATION DIVISION

Jerry Sexton
Supervisor, District [

JS/ED/ed

cc: Vic Lyon



